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ACTION REQUESTED:
Communication from the City Manager and the Community Development Director with a Request to
APPROVE the Funding Recommendation from the Human Resources Commission for 2015 COMMUNITY
DEVELOPMENT BLOCK GRANT (CDBG) PUBLIC SERVICE FUNDING, in the Total Amount of $233,269.00.

BACKGROUND:
The City’s Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) Public Services program provides needed services
to Peoria low-income residents through grants to local nonprofit organizations. On April 22, 2014, the City
Council approved the Human Resources Commission’s program and funding recommendations for the Public
Service grantees for the 2014/2015 grant cycle (Item # 14-175). The City’s Public Service program moved to a
two year grant cycle to be consistent with the City’s two year budget process. After the conclusion of the 2014
grant year, the Human Resources Commission conducted a formal review to assess the performance of the
grantees and to make recommendations for continued grant funding.

The members of the Human Resources Commission reviewed progress reports from each of the 20 public
service programs. Attachment A includes a summary of the individual program outcomes. On March 20, 2015,
the Commission met to discuss the comments on the progress reports and make a funding recommendation.
The Commission voted unanimously to continue funding for all 20 programs.

The funding amounts for each grant is based on an approximate 2% decrease from the 2014
recommendations for each program. Under federal regulations, the amount of the City’s total CDBG allocation
that can be spent on Public Services is subject to a 15% cap. Since the City’s total CDBG allocation was
decreased by 2%, the total amount available for Public Services also decreased by 2% to $233,269. The
$233,269 for 2015 Public Services was included in the HUD 2015 Annual Action Plan approved by the City
Council on March 24, 2015. Due to this decrease, the funding for each Public Service program was then
reduced by approximately 2%. Attachment B outlines the recommendation for each program.

FINANCIAL IMPACT: The allocation of the fiscal year 2015 CDBG Public Service Set-Aside funds in the
amount of $233,269 will provide needed services to Peoria low-income residents.

NEIGHBORHOOD CONCERNS: The Public Services program helps to address neighborhood concerns of
providing needed services for Peoria low-income residents.

IMPACT IF APPROVED: Funding would be continued for activities specifically designed to provide needed
services for low-income Peoria residents.

IMPACT IF DENIED: Funding would not be continued for activities specifically designed to provide needed
services for low-income Peoria residents and alternative recommendations for the 2015 Public Service grant
amount would need to be identified.

ALTERNATIVES: NA

EEO CERTIFICATION NUMBER: Please see Attachment B.
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WHICH OF THE GOALS IDENTIFIED IN THE COUNCIL’S 2014 - 2029 STRATEGIC PLAN DOES THIS
RECOMMENDATION ADVANCE?

1. Attractive Neighborhoods with Character: Safe and Livable

2. Financially Sound City Government, Effective City Organization

3. Grow Peoria: Businesses, Jobs, and Population

WHICH CRITICAL SUCCESS FACTOR(S) FROM THE COMPREHENSIVE PLAN DOES THIS
RECOMMENDATION IMPLEMENT?

1. Reinvest in neighborhoods

DEPARTMENT: Community Development
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